
Greetings, 

July 2022 – Joslyn Recreation Center Update 

Without trying to let this newsletter get too personal, I was quite surprised to be one of 

the locals who tested positive for Covid a few weeks ago.  It wasn’t awful physically, but I 

would say that I do not recommend trying it!  Staying away from the world, including my 

wife, for 10 full days was the most challenging part.  Thankfully, despite being around 

folks at the Joslyn Center and my wife at home before I was diagnosed, I don’t know of 

anyone that I passed it on to.  As a reminder, it’s crucially important to skip JRC activities if 

you are having any flu like symptoms and masks are still recommended for indoor events 

regardless of vaccination status.  Hope that all of you are staying well (or recovering fully 

and quickly if not). 

Summer is in full swing and the Lions are deep into their Pinedorado planning.  Talk to 

your club presidents or visit Karren in the office to get raffle tickets starting soon after the 

July 4th holiday.  It helps our clubs and the Lions plus it’s fun to win things ;-)! 

Facility Updates 

There is a fair amount going on at the Joslyn to try to stay current and keep the facility in 

tip top shape. We have two working faucets in the men’s room for the first time in years; 

we are gathering window tinting bids (thanks to 2VP Julie); and (with Past Pres. Sharon 

leading the charge) some sample chairs to test out are available (or will be soon).  

Additionally, we’re talking with the county about soil mitigation and retaining wall 

updates at the back of the building – those conversations are always “fun”. 

Club Updates 

From Chorale: The Chorale closed our season with two successful concerts at the 

Presbyterian church, and had our annual General Meeting and Breakfast this morning.  

We'll re-convene on Tuesday, August 9th, here at the Joslyn main hall at 9:00am, to 

prepare for the Holiday season.  This is not an 'audition' group, and we have online tools 

to help if you don't read music well, so if you like to sing, we'd be delighted to have you 

join us. 

From Investment Club: We continue actively investing with a full membership. 

From Poker Club: Join us for our Texas Hold'em Tournament on Saturday, July 9th at 

6:15P in the Main Hall of JRC;  Buy-In = $20 and ReBuys = $20.  We also have "Dealer's 

Choice" play on Thursday evenings at 6:15P in the Conference Room...you can choose from 



a $5 or $25 Buy-In table.  Lots of fun & laughter at JRC Poker Club.  Questions?  Contact 

Manya Brett 805.927.5000 cell/text. 

 

Have a blast this Independence Day – see you soon, 

2022 President Mark K  

 


